- -Meeting called to order at 6pm.
- -Pledge of Allegiance
- -Attendees; Dave Nye, Alex Eisman, Margie Mccvoy, Jim Headd, Mike Dobmeier, and Pat Kelly.

Item #1, The Senior Barbecue on 8/6/16'. Equipment and personnel were worked out. It will start at 1pm on 8/6/16' and all those 65 years or more, living in the Town of Auburn are welcome and there is no fee or charge of any kind. We are all looking forward to seeing you there again this year! Item #2, The Senior trip to Clarks is booked and ready to go. The trip is on 8/24/16' and the bus leaves promptly at 7:30am (please arrive at 7:15am) from St. Peters Church on Manchester Rd. in Auburn, just off the rotary near exit 1 off 101. The trip is open to Auburn Seniors and there are 55 slots available. It's first come first serve! The fee is \$10.00 and checks should be sent to the Auburn Town Hall located at 47 Chester Rd. in Auburn. If there are any questions, please contact David Nye at 235-6648.

Item#3, The next concert by the lake at Circle of Fun Playground. The band and all arrangements are set. The signs will go up around town in the first week of August. We will need to purchase more Burgers and Dogs for the event. The attendance was exceptional at the last concert and we went through all we had. The concert is from 6pm to 8pm and showcases the band "Crush". They were a big hit last time they played. Jim Headd is going to try to attend.

Item#4, Facilities update. The old fire station is on the market. The rehab of the soccer field at Wayne Eddows seems to be going well. There is an issue with the irrigation and the volume of water required to run it efficiently and effectively. Dialog will be ongoing to find a solution. Both Soccer and Little League had good and successful seasons and Wayne Eddows had a lot of usage despite the soccer field being closed. The light is replaced at Circle of Fun. The new one should be good for up to 10 years and uses significantly less electricity, saving the town on electricity. Thanks to Glen Shaw and Auburn Electric for the installation. The Parks are being policed daily for needles and a proceedure in place in conjunction with the Fire Dept. for their safe removal in the event we find any. Some repairs were necessary to the play structure at COF playground. Mike Dobmeier is dealing with the Manufacturer for possible warrantee of the parts needing repair. We have only found a few Bee nests so far this year. Hopefully this trend continues given then bee problems of the past 2 years. We replaced 5 flag holders and remounted the flags along Chester Rd. We have a significant amount of work to do regarding the leveling and painting of the Gazebo, brush and tree removal at Wayne Eddows, Veterans Park and COF. Dave Nye is going to speak to the City of Manchester to have them remove the tree at Veterans Park, Rock relocation from the Town Hall to Veterans Park, painting and repairs to Appletree Park playground, picnic table repairs and general park maintenance. Proper Identification will be worn by Parks and Recreation employees when in any park during open hours. Jim Headd informed us that Armand does not possess a computer so he does not receive emails. Dave Nye will communicate with him through the town hall going forward.

Zach Eaton was unable to attend but did send an email that we will discuss at a later date. I was unaware of the email at the time of the meeting.

Item#5, A pickup truck for the Parks and Rec. Dept. Mike Dobmeier is going to research the possibility of acquiring a used vehicle from the state.

Alex made a motion to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Margie.